SCR111203-01-E22

March 22, 2004

Donna Osborne-Miller

AT&T

Dear Ms. Osborne-Miller:

This letter is in response to your March 15, 2004 escalation regarding Qwest’s denial of SCR111203-01, “Request for information regarding any unplanned outages”.
AT&T has requested that Qwest provide more detailed information and analysis of degradations and outages than what Qwest currently provides in the Production Support - Event Notifications. AT&T has also requested an OSS incident report or spreadsheet be created and provided via Qwest’s external Wholesale website.  This report or spreadsheet would detail Qwest’s final assessment of root cause and the corrective actions taken to clear the incident.

In the original denial of this AT&T request, Qwest stated that a gateway availability Performance Indicator Definition (PID) exists which measures the quality of CLEC access to Qwest gateways and associated systems.  Root-cause analysis, when appropriate, would be included with the information for this PID.  Qwest’s performance results can be found at the Qwest Wholesale website at: http://www.qwest.com/wholesale/results/index.html.  

Additionally, Qwest has improved the quality of unplanned outages information provided in the Event Notification process based on feedback provided by AT&T and other CLECs in the Qwest sponsored CLEC Documentation Forum.

AT&T’s escalation of Qwest’s denial states that; “While the collaborative work from the Documentation Forum has accomplished areas of improvement relative to the content of the event notification, AT&T believes that Qwest does not fulfill the requirement to provide to CLECs detailed root cause analysis of unplanned degradations/outages nor detailed final corrective actions taken as part of the root cause analysis.”  AT&T also states it is not asking Qwest to divulge or compromise that which is proprietary to their (Qwest) systems.

Qwest understands and respects AT&T’s need to have reliable access to Qwest’s OSS interfaces for the purpose of transacting business. Qwest has numerous systems and business processes in place to ensure reliable access for AT&T and all CLECs. When an outage does occur, the event notification that is distributed provides the date and time of outage, and provides details of the known business impacts in addition to the resolution for the particular Production Support issue. Qwest does not believe that details of Root Cause Analysis (RCA) on most of these outages would provide the CLECs any additional business value since these details may be specific to Qwest’s back-end systems which the CLECs do not directly access. Providing a Qwest RCA in these instances would provide little opportunity for the CLECs to make changes and/or perform RCA on their side to mitigate any outages in the future. Qwest is unaware of any requirement to provide detailed root cause analysis of unplanned outages as stated in the escalation language. In the February Monthly Systems CMP meeting, AT&T expressed a desire to hold a meeting to discuss how RCA could provide business value to AT&T, and Qwest agreed to arrange that meeting.  Subsequently, this meeting was declined by AT&T.  

Sincerely,

Connie Winston

Director-Qwest Information Technologies 

